REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, MARCH 15, 2022
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.  Brock was absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Derek Weyer, Scott Haines, Deb Brecht, Dean Lesar, Chris Lindner, Jesse from the Clark County Press, Denise Witte, Caleb Witte, Brock Witte, Forest Allen, Stefeni Letvinuck, Ethan Letvinuck, Jaren Cullen, Nicholas Vetterkind, and Jacob Schar.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No additions or corrections were made to the March 15, 2022 council agenda.


Deb Brecht asked the council about building a shed on her lot on E First St.  This has been referred back to the utility committee.  Derek Weyer and Scott Haines went through the traffic route for Farm Tech Days.  Chris Lindner spoke about the 2022 Loyal Public School referendum.  

Motion was made by Schultz to approve the minutes from the February 15, 2022, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Geier, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Meeting was held on March 15, 2022.  Froeba reported that 16 sealed bids were received for the sale of the 2003 chevy truck.  Schultz made a motion to approve the sale of the 2003 chevy truck to Fred Cox in the amount of $14,856.00, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  A list of all bids can be obtained at the City Clerk’s office during normal business hours.  

Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Meeting was held on February 24, 2022.  Geier made a motion to approve the purchase of two 2022 Ford Explorer Interceptors in the amount of $35,930.00 each, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve Computer TR to repair the camera system in the amount of $4,184.99, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.  Geier made a motion to start the process of closing out the TID 2, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on March 14, 2022.  Bobrofsky reported that the WIFI Princh is available for patrons.  Bobrofsky reported that the Library will be closed on Good Friday.  Bobrofsky reported the February circulation was 1093.  Next Library meeting will be held on April 11, 2022 at 5:30p.m.  
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve the retirement of Leonard Wehrman on December 2, 2022, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.

Park & Recreation – Meeting was held on March 15, 2022.  Prein spoke about the possibility of hiring an intern park and recreation director.  This has been tabled until more information is received.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Froeba made a motion to approve a bartender license for Sena Neff, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $55,319.89      WATER UTILITY: $24,742.73
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $25,882.11
Seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, March 15, 2022
